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“But although a difference in opinions or modes of worship may prevent an 
entire external union, yet need it prevent our union in affection? Though 
we cannot think alike, may we not love alike? May we not be of one heart, 
though we are not of one opinion? Without all doubt, we may. Herein all 
the children of God may unite, notwithstanding these smaller differences. 
These remaining as they are, they may forward one another in love and in 
good works. “ 
John Wesley 
 

Dear Beloved Community, 

 This month the United Methodist Church is holding a special General 

Conference (February 23-26) to discern our denomination’s way forward in 

light of our deep divisions over same gender marriage and the ordination of 

LGBTQ clergy. The Church has struggled with this for decades. In 1972, 

General Conference added language to the Book of Discipline declaring ho-

mosexuality incompatible with Christian teaching that is at the heart of the 

debate. 

 The Church has faced struggles in the past as we seek to be the 

people God calls us to be. In the earliest days, there were      questions con-

cerning the authority of laity and clergy. Slave-holding was another divisive 

concern. The ordination of women was debated for years. Each time, we 

have prayed and studied scripture and      recognized God’s grace as our 

guide.  

 There are online resources that I encourage you to explore as you 

pray for the UMC to discern the best way forward. http://www.umc.org/what-

we-believe/whats-a-general-conference-special-session-why-now You will 

find many links with more information. I am glad to discuss this with you one 

on one or in a small group.  

 Here at Hedding, we strive to welcome all and support one   another 

as we follow Christ. Whatever General Conference decides, we will continue 

to do just that.  

 

Peace and grace, 

Pastor Kim 

http://www.umc.org/what-we-believe/whats-a-general-conference-special-session-why-now
http://www.umc.org/what-we-believe/whats-a-general-conference-special-session-why-now
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An Important Message from Pastor Kimé. 

 

January 28, 2019 

  

$ÅÁÒ -ÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ &ÒÉÅÎÄÓ ÏÆ (ÅÄÄÉÎÇ 5ÎÉÔÅÄ -ÅÔÈÏÄÉÓÔ #ÈÕÒÃÈȟ 

  

            !Ô ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÙÅÓÔÅÒÄÁÙ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇȟ ×Å ÓÈÁÒÅÄ ÔÈÉÓ ÁÎÎÏÕÎÃÅÍÅÎÔȡ   

                                                                                                            

 

  

            

 

 

 

  !Ó ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÉÍÁÇÉÎÅȟ ) ÈÁÖÅ ÍÁÎÙ ÍÉØÅÄ ÅÍÏÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÓ ) ÓÈÁÒÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÎÅ×ÓȢ ) ÌÏÖÅ ÙÏÕ ÁÌÌ ÁÎÄ ÅÎÊÏÙ 

×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕȢ ) ÈÁÖÅ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÌÉÆÅ ÈÅÒÅ ÉÎ "ÁÒÒÅ ÁÎÄ ÁÍ ÄÅÅÐÌÙ ÅÎÇÁÇÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÃÁÍÅ 

ÁÓ Á ÓÕÒÐÒÉÓÅ ÁÓ ) ÈÁÄ ÎÏÔ ÁÓËÅÄ ÔÏ ÍÏÖÅ ÎÏÒ ÈÁÄ 302# ÒÅÑÕÅÓÔÅÄ Á ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÏÆ ÐÁÓÔÏÒȢ (Ï×ÅÖÅÒȟ ×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅ $3 

ÃÁÌÌÅÄ ÔÏ ÁÓË ÍÅ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒ ÔÈÉÓ ÎÅ× ÁÐÐÏÉÎÔÍÅÎÔȟ ) ÓÅÎÓÅÄ ÔÈÅ (ÏÌÙ 3ÐÉÒÉÔ ÁÔ ×ÏÒËȢ !Ó ) ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ 

7ÈÉÔÉÎÓÖÉÌÌÅ #ÈÕÒÃÈȟ ) ÓÁ× ÈÏ× ÍÙ ÇÉÆÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÇÒÁÃÅÓ ÁÒÅ Á ÍÁÔÃÈ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅÉÒ       ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔ ÎÅÅÄÓȢ 4ÈÅ ÂÏÎÕÓ ÉÓ 

ÔÈÁÔ 7ÈÉÔÉÎÓÖÉÌÌÅ ÉÓ ÃÌÏÓÅÒ ÔÏ ÍÙ ÓÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÅØÔÅÎÄÅÄ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ɉς ÈÏÕÒÓ ÒÁÔÈÅÒ σȢυ ÈÏÕÒÓɊȢ ) ÁÇÒÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÍÅÅÔ ×ÉÔÈ 

ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈȭÓ 302# ÔÏ ÓÅÅ ÉÆ ×Å ÓÅÎÓÅÄ 'ÏÄ ÃÁÌÌÉÎÇ ÕÓ ÔÏ ×ÏÒË ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒȢ 7Å ÄÉÄȢ 

  

            ) ÁÍ ÇÒÁÔÅÆÕÌ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÉÓ ÁÐÐÏÉÎÔÍÅÎÔ ÉÓ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÁÎÎÏÕÎÃÅÄ ÓÏ ÅÁÒÌÙ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÙÅÁÒ ÓÏ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÐÌÅÎÔÙ ÏÆ ÔÉÍÅ 

ÔÏ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÔÒÁÎÓÉÔÉÏÎ ÈÅÒÅ ÁÔ (ÅÄÄÉÎÇȢ 7Å ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÓÁÙ ÏÕÒ ÇÏÏÄÂÙÅÓ ÁÓ ×Å ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ ÔÈÅ 

×ÏÒË ×ÅȭÖÅ ÄÏÎÅ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÈÏ× ÍÕÃÈ ×ÅȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ ÅÁÃÈ ÏÔÈÅÒȢ ) ËÎÏ× ÙÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÙÏÕÒ 

ÎÅ× ÐÁÓÔÏÒ ɉÙÅÔ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÎÁÍÅÄɊ ×ÉÔÈ ÁÎ ÏÐÅÎ ÈÅÁÒÔ ÁÎÄ ÍÉÎÄȢ 

  

            7ÅȭÌÌ ÈÁÖÅ ÍÏÒÅ ÃÏÎÖÅÒÓÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔ ÆÅ× ÍÏÎÔÈÓ ÂÕÔ ) ×ÁÎÔÅÄ ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÈÅÁÒ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ×Ó ÆÒÏÍ ÍÅ 

ÁÓ ÓÏÏÎ ÁÓ  ÐÏÓÓÉÂÌÅȢ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÒÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÆÒÏÍ 302# ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÃÅÓÓ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÎÅ× 

ÐÁÓÔÏÒ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÁÐÐÏÉÎÔÅÄȢ 

  

'ÒÁÃÅ ÁÎÄ ÐÅÁÃÅȟ 

0ÁÓÔÏÒ +ÉÍ 

 

 

  

"ÉÓÈÏÐ 3ÕÄÁÒÓÈÁÎÁ $ÅÖÁÄÈÁÒ ÉÎÔÅÎÄÓ ÔÏ ÁÐÐÏÉÎÔ 2ÅÖȢ +ÉÍ +ÉÅ ÁÓ ÆÕÌÌ-ÔÉÍÅ ÐÁÓÔÏÒ ÏÆ 

ÔÈÅ "ÌÁÃËÓÔÏÎÅ 6ÁÌÌÅÙ 5ÎÉÔÅÄ -ÅÔÈÏÄÉÓÔ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ÉÎ 7ÈÉÔÉÎÓÖÉÌÌÅȟ -ÁÓÓÁÃÈÕÓÅÔÔÓ   

ÅÆÆÅÃÔÉÖÅ *ÕÌÙ ρȟ ςπρω ÓÕÂÊÅÃÔ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÆÕÌПÉÌÌÍÅÎÔ ÏÆ ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÑÕÉÒÅÍÅÎÔÓ ÎÅÅÄÅÄ 

ÆÏÒ Á ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓÆÕÌ ÔÒÁÎÓÉÔÉÏÎ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÓÔÏÒ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÓÐÅÃÔÉÖÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÁÆÆÅÃÔÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ 

ÁÐÐÏÉÎÔÍÅÎÔȢ 4ÈÅ ÁÐÐÏÉÎÔÍÅÎÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ПÉÎÁÌÉÚÅÄ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ςπρω !ÎÎÕÁÌ #ÏÎÆÅÒÅÎÃÅ 

3ÅÓÓÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ .Å× %ÎÇÌÁÎÄ #ÏÎÆÅÒÅÎÃÅȢ 
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A Message from the Staff -Parish Relations Committee  

Dear Friends, 

  

            We’re sure you have many questions about what happens now.  Our District Superintendent Rev. 

Jill Colley Robinson met with us to review the process for the appointment of our next full-time pastor. 

The Cabinet (Bishop and District Superintendents) reads the church profile we submitted (a document 

describing our congregation and community and our vision as a congregation) and prays as they discern 

a pastor with the gifts and graces to walk with us as we make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transfor-

mation of the world. They will then invite that pastor to read our profile and if they sense they are called 

to Hedding, the DS will arrange for that pastor to meet with SPRC in a closed, confidential meeting. SPRC 

will have a chance to ask questions of the pastor as we discern whether they are a missional fit for our 

congregation. The DS then meets separately with SPRC and the pastor and if all is in order the appoint-

ment is made. SPRC then shares the name of and a little about the incoming pastor at worship on the 

Sunday following the SPRC meeting and sends an email to be sure everyone is “in the loop”. 

  

            You may have thoughts about what gifts and graces we need (or don’t need) in a pastor. We are 

glad to hear your thoughts, your concerns, your hopes. These conversations will help us as we work with 

the DS and meet with our next pastor. 

  

Please join us in prayer throughout this process. 

  

Your Staff-Parish Relations Committee 

 

Co-Chairs: 

Bill Carroll 622-0449 strudlesthedog@msn.com and Dan McAllister 433-

5802 danmcallister44@yahoo.com 

 

Committee Members: 

Craig Isham 223-9783 vermontearthcare@myfairpoint.net 

Marie MacDougall  461-4452 mariemacdougall41@gmail.com 

Charlene Calcagni 476-7330 wwebbnek@msn.com 

Lay Member to Annual Conference Charlene Helman 272-4666 grapeville@gmail.com 

Council Chair/Lay Leader Patty Isham 223-9783 patty654@myfairpoint.net  

mailto:strudlesthedog@msn.com
mailto:danmcallister44@yahoo.com
mailto:vermontearthcare@myfairpoint.net
mailto:mariemacdougall41@gmail.com
mailto:wwebbnek@msn.com
mailto:grapeville@gmail.com
mailto:patty654@myfairpoint.net
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Dear Hedding UMC family,     
  
 I hope you all had a great start to the new 

year. Speaking of which, thank you all for your 

prayers for my healing. New Years day was spent 

at the CVCH urgent care with an upper respiratory 

infection, two weeks later at the hospital with  

pneumonia and type A flu. I'm on the mend now, 

waiting for warmer weather. I'm fortunate I have a warm place to recover.  Friends, this is 

not the case for the homeless, a lot of them are sleeping in the woods in a cold tent, or a 

back alley without any warmth  ñ  when they get sick they have no place to rest.  I'm so 

pleased that Hedding has a warm place for them to sleep and shower.  I'm pleased that 

there is a network of churches in our area that feed them breakfast and lunch, which brings 

me to asking for non -perishables for our food shelf "Bread of Life".  We are also in need of 

hygiene products, deodorant, toothpaste, toothbrushes, shampoo and body soap. As the 

government shut down continues, there will be more families turning to churches and food 

shelves. Friends, be the hands and feet of Jesus, please help us continue to be that place 

that offers hope!  

 Grace and Peace; Rev. Renny  
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Hedding UMC Theater Group 

To Perform a Fabulous Mystery Dinner!! 
 

)ÔȭÓ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÂÅ Ȱ! 2ÏÃËÙ .ÉÇÈÔ ÉÎ Á -ÏÕÎÔÁÉÎ #ÈÁÌÅÔȱ ÉÎ #ÏÌÏÒÁÄÏȢ  )ÔȭÓ 

ÔÈÅ ΣΫΩΡȭÓȟ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ #ÏÌÄ 7ÁÒȟ ÁÎÄ ÁÔÈÌÅÔÅÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÁÒÏÕÎÄ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄ ÁÒÅ 

ÁÓÓÅÍÂÌÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÁÎ ÉÎÔÅÒÎÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ 7ÉÎÔÅÒ #ÏÍÐÅÔÉÔÉÏÎȦ  3ÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅÍ ÈÁÖÅ 

ÁÒÒÉÖÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÔÁÙ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÁÌÅÔȟ ÂÕÔ ÎÏÔ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÉÓ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÁÎ ÁÔÈÌÅÔÅȢ  7ÁÔÃÈ 

ÏÕÔ ÆÏÒ ÓÐÉÅÓȟ ÂÉÔÔÅÒ ÒÉÖÁÌÒÉÅÓȟ ÁÎÄ Á #)! ÁÇÅÎÔ ÉÎÃÏÇÎÉÔÏȢ 

 

-ÁËÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÒÅÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÎÏ× ÆÏÒ ÁÎ ÅÖÅÎÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÉÎÔÒÉÇÕÅ ÁÔ (ÅÄÄÉÎÇ     

5ÎÉÔÅÄ -ÅÔÈÏÄÉÓÔ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ÉÎ &ÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ (ÁÌÌȢ  7ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕÒ ÈÅÌÐȟ ÐÅÒÈÁÐÓ ÔÈÅ 

ÄÉÌÉÇÅÎÔ ,ÉÅÕÔÅÎÁÎÔ #ÒÕÍÂÏ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÓÏÌÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÃÒÉÍÅȦ 

 

4ÈÅ ÅÖÅÎÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÔÁËÅ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÏÎ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ ΫÔÈȟ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÈÏ×Ó ÁÔ ÎÏÏÎ 

ÁÎÄ ÁÔ Χ0-Ȣ  4ÉÃËÅÔÓ ÁÒÅ ΏΤΡȢΡΡ ÐÅÒ ÐÅÒÓÏÎȟ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÉÎÇ Á ÒÏÁÓÔ ÐÏÒË ÄÉÎÎÅÒ 

ÁÎÄ ÃÌÕÅÓȦ 9ÏÕ ÍÁÙ ÒÅÓÅÒÖÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÔÉÃËÅÔÓ ÂÙ ÃÁÌÌÉÎÇ ΪΡΤ-ΪΥΫ-ΫΥΩΨȢ            

    &ÕÌÌ ÔÁÂÌÅÓ ÍÁÙ ÂÅ ÒÅÓÅÒÖÅÄȦ 
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Ladies Friendship Gathering 
 

!ǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴŘǎ ōƭŜǿ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎƴƻǿ ŦŜƭƭΣ мф ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ IŜŘŘƛƴƎ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ōǊŀǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘǎ 

ŀƴŘ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ [ŀŘȅΩǎ CǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ [ŀŘŘŜǊ hƴŜ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘΣ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нфǘƘΣ 

нлмфΦ ό{ŜŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ƻƴ ƴŜȄǘ ǇŀƎŜύ 

 

¢ƘƻǎŜ ƛƴ ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ǿŜǊŜ YŜƭƭȅ 5ŜCŜƭƛŎŜΣ YƛƳ YƛŜΣ /ŀǊƻƭȅƴ IƻǿŜΣ aŀǊǘƘŀ {ŀƴōƻǊƴΣ aŀǊȅ !ƴƴ wƛǘŎƘƛŜΣ aŀǊƛŜ 

aŀŎ5ƻǳƎŀƭƭΣ !ƴƴ ²ƛƴǘŜǊΣ Wƻŀƴ ¢ǊƻƳōƭŜȅΣ ¢Ŝƛŀ .ƻƭƛƻΣ [ŀǳǊŀ .ŀǎǎΣ 5ƻǘ [ŀƳōΣ aŀǊƧƻǊƛŜ aŀƎƻƻƴΣ /ƘŀǊƭŜƴŜ     

IŜƭƳŀƴΣ /ŀǊƻƭȅƴ IǳǘŎƘƛƴǎƻƴΣ aŜƭŀƴƛŜ aŀƎǿƛǊŜΣ /ƘŀǊƭŜƴŜ /ŀƭŎŀƎƴƛ-.ƻƛǎǾŜǊǘΣ WǳŘȅ wŀȅƳƻƴŘΣ 5ƻǊƻǘƘȅ bŜǾŜ 

ŀƴŘ 5ƻƴƴŀ CǳƭƭŜǊΦ 

 

aŀǊǘƘŀ {ŀƴōƻǊƴ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ¢Ŝƛŀ .ƻƭƛƻ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ ŀǘ ²ƻƳŜƴ ϧ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ CƛǊǎǘΦ ¢Ŝƛŀ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ƘŜǊ 

ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǊŜǎƛǎǘ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ άIŀǇǇȅ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅέ ǘƻ ƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǎƘƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ 

ȅŜŀǊΦ 

 

!ƴ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƭƛƎƘǘ-ƘŜŀǊǘŜŘ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƭŀǳƎƘŜǊ ǇǊƻƳǇǘŜŘ ǳǎ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ {ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ  

ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŘŜƭƛŎƛƻǳǎ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ƻǊ ŀ ǎƛǇ ŀƴŘ ǇŀƛƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ƛŘŜŀ ƻŦ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƭŀǎŜǊ ǘŀƎ ŜǾŜƴ ŎŀƳŜ ǳǇΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ  

ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƻǇŜƴ ŦƻǊ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƎŜǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ  !ǎ ƻǳǊέ [ŀŘƛŜǎ CǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇέ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻ ŀƭƭΣ 

ŀƴȅ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǝƻƴǎ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ Ŧǳƴ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ƪƴƻǿΦ ²Ŝ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ƴƻǘ ŀƭƭ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ 

Ŏŀƴ ƻǊ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŜǾŜƴǘ ōǳǘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŀǝƻƴ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ƻǳǊ ǿŀǊƳ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ 

ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇΦ 

 

5ƻƴƴŀ CǳƭƭŜǊ 
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Pictures from Ladies Friendship Night…... 
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Feb. 1, 2019 

Dear Beloved in Christ: 
  
Greetings in the precious name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 
  
In the past few months, everywhere I go I am asked: What will happen on Feb. 27, 2019? Will there be one United Method-
ist Church? What can we do? These questions are followed by more questions: questions that may be coming out of con-
cern, fear, anxiety, sadness, or anger. 
 
In the midst of all these emotions, the gospel lectionary for Feb. 17, the Sunday before the start of the 2019 Special Ses-
sion of General Conference, and Sunday, Feb. 24, during General Conference, are excerpts from Jesus' Sermon on the 
Plain (known in Matthew as the Sermon on the Mount). 
  
In this great sermon, Jesus does not speak about the “institutional church” or ecclesiastical hierarchies; he talks about 
the vital markers of our Christian discipleship. Those markers need to be our main focus as individual Christians. 
  
When that is our focus, our question on Feb. 27 will be: “What kind of Christian witness have our delegates, presiding offic-
ers, and all those entrusted with the work of General Conference demonstrated, first to God, and then to the world?” 
(keeping in mind that half the audience – especially children, youth and young adults – will view the process through social 
media.) 
  
When someone asked me what I thought after I first saw the movie “Gandhi,” I said I felt like I had gone to a spiritu-
al convention. What I meant was that I recognized Jesus' teaching in Gandhi's life story. In my opinion, though Gandhi was 
not Christian, it is clear he had not only read the Sermon on the Mount but had internalized it and tried to live by it. What a 
witness for the glory of God! 
  
On Feb. 27, perhaps the questions we should be asking are not those coming from pride, fear, or judgment, but rather 
about whether we have been faithful to God through our mission to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of 
the world. Have our decisions enabled or inspired others to become disciples of Jesus Christ? Have we listened to the 
voice of the Holy Spirit? Have we demonstrated our discipleship through our actions and how we treated one another in the 
midst of our Christian conferencing? 
  
Interestingly, on March 3, when the delegates and attendees of General Conference return to their churches to share what 
happened with their congregations – especially the children, youth and young adults – the gospel reading is about the 
transfiguration of Jesus. In the transfiguration story, three beloved disciples of Jesus Christ had their own theological, mis-
sional, and secular outlooks when the voice from heaven said, "This is my Son, my Chosen; listen to him!" (Luke 9:35). 
 
During our days in St. Louis, my prayer is that the 864 delegates will listen intently to what God is saying to them. Before 
casting their votes, I pray they will prayerfully listen, not just to the articulate speeches, but to the stories of those chil-
dren of God who will be most affected by their decisions. 
  
It is my earnest prayer and greatest hope that in the midst of all our fears and anxieties, God will pour upon General Con-
ference new and fresh winds of the Holy Spirit, filled with the love of Christ, so that to God be the glory, and the 2019 Spe-
cial Session of General Conference will enable us to make more disciples for Jesus Christ. 
 
In Christ's love, 

 
Bishop Sudarshana Devadhar 

A letter from Bishop Sudarshane Devadhear 

https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!GjGSYMypbYAzoIODc-ILfyQYKumZB+EG5Ej66EO4yYG6TFawix-QPXmghPjV+yqZM
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!KDrqh19v1iPXDlzYTi0+owegcZUjI4AshJ64DQS9Z0B6ML3A-o8Ra4b2mt4ppUw9M
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!IFpLZYzUd942JBFYrXxyXK4EvYgUHIxVxHfFx0mbCikhIT-f4oeiV4YUEZ5RJ-rMw
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2019 Hedding UMC Leadership 
 
Church Council 
 
*Chair/Lay Leader  Patty Isham  (802) 223-9783 patty654@myfairpoint.net 
meets at least quarterly (pastor or chair may call special meetings) to envision, plan, implement and evaluate the 
mission and ministry of the church. Also serves as the administrative agency of the church/charge conference. 
*Pastor Rev. Kim E. Kie (802) 476-8156   pastorkimkie@gmail.com 
*Lay Member to Annual Conference 
   Charlene Helman (802) 476-4032 grapeville@gmail.com 
*Treasurer  
   Kelly DeFelice (802) 476-8156 heddingumc@gmail.com  
*Trustee Treasurer Kelly DeFelice 

   Financial Secy. * Donna Fuller 479-3191 ŘŀƴŘŘŦǳƭƭŜǊϪŎƘŀǊǘŜǊΦƴŜǘ 
Outreach Minister, Building Manager  
   Rev. Renny Azotea (802) 476-8156 revrenny@gmail.com 
*Recording Secy. vacant 
Membership Secy.  
   Mary Ann Ritchie (802) 476-6733 maritch2@aol.com  
Committee Chairs/Rep.: 
 *Trustees  Mary Ann Ritchie or rep.  
 *SPRC   Dan McAllister, Bill Carroll or rep.  
 *Finance  Martha Sanborn or rep. 
 Evangelism/Mission Craig Isham    
 Worship      
 Teaching  Marie MacDougall  
 *UMW President or rep 
 *UMM President or rep 
 Computer Ministry Paul Flint 
 
At Large Members 
 Scott Helman 
 Becky Mackin     
 Tyler Brownell 
 Charlene Calcagni-Boisvert  
  

Finance Committee  
*Chair Martha Sanborn (802) 476-7409 eandmsanborn@charter.net 
monitors finances, drafts budget, oversees stewardship campaign 
*Pastor   Rev. Kim E. Kie  
*Lay Member  Charlene Helman 
*Council Chair/Lay Leader Patty Isham    
*Chair/rep. SPRC Dan McAllister, Bill Carroll or rep.  
*Chair/rep. of Trustees Mary Ann Ritchie or rep 
*Financial Secy.  Donna Fuller     
*Treasurer  Kelly DeFelice 
*Trustee Treasurer Kelly DeFelice   
2020 Martha Sanborn  2020 Sandy Calcagni (Stewardship) 
2021 Michael Smole  2021 

mailto:heddingumc@gmail.com
mailto:danddfuller@charter.net
mailto:revrenny@gmail.com


 FEB 2019  — Page 14 

 

2019 Hedding UMC Leadership (continued) 
 
Trustees  
Chair  Mary Ann Ritchie (802) 476-6733 maritch2@aol.com  
Care for physical assetsðchurch building and equipment, parsonage; manage endowment/invested funds 
*Buiding Manager Renny Azotea (staff)  
*Trustees Treasurer Kelly DeFelice (staff)  
*Pastor   Rev. Kim E. Kie      
  
2019 Mary Ann Ritchie (chair) 2019 George Bond 
2019 Denise Goodnow* 2019 (one year term) Jon Kilian 
2019 (one year term) Barb Bernatchy* 
2020 Ginny McNamara 2020 Scott Helman 
2020 Bob Mackin 
2021 Martha Sanborn (sec.)  
*non-member of HUMC 
 
Staff-Parish Committee (minimum of 5) 
Co-Chairs Dan McAllister (802) 433-5083 danmcallister44@yahoo.com   
and Bill Carroll (802) 622-0449 strudlesthedog@msn.com 
serves as personnel committee for lay staff; liaison with District Superintendent regarding appointed pastor; minimum 5 lay 
persons on committee 
*Pastor   Rev. Kim E. Kie   
*Lay Leader/Council Chair Patty Isham   
*Lay Member  Charlene Helman (because Charlene is also a paid staff member, she has a limited role on the 
committee per the Book of Discipline)    
2019 William Carroll   2019    vacant 
2020 Craig Isham   2020    Dan McAllister 
2020     vacant    2021   Charlene Calcagni-Boisvert 
2021 Marie MacDougall (2nd term) 2021   vacant 
 
Worship Ministries  
Chair  Vacant 
Work with the Pastor to design and implement inspiring worship. 
  
*Pastor   Rev. Kim E. Kie   
*Lay Leader  Patty Isham 
*Lay Member  Charlene Helman 
*Musician  vacant 
*Choir Director  Charlene Helman (staff)  
Head Usher  Hale Ritchie     
Visual Arts  Melanie Magwire  
Altar Care  Mary Ann Ritchie  
Greeter   Charlene Calcagni-Boisvert     
Sound   Jon Kilian 
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2019 Hedding UMC Leadership, (continued) 
 
Evangelism and Mission Ministries 
Leader Craig Isham (802) 229-9783 vermontearthcare@myfairpoint.net 
Works with Pastor, Council and congregation to encourage discipleship 
 
Teaching Ministries 
Leaders 
 children and youth spiritual formation:   vacant 
    adult spiritual formation:  Marie MacDougall   (802) 461-4452  mariemacdougall41@gmail.com 
Work with the Pastor to foster discipleship for all ages. 
 
Communications 
Herald Carolyn Howe (802) 839-9376  lucycarol18@gmail.com 
Internet Administrative AssistantñKelly DeFelice (802) 476-8156      
     heddingumc@hotmail.com  
 
Nominations/Lay Leadership  
Chair, per BOD-Pastor Rev. Kim E. Kie  
discerns gifts and graces needed for each committee and invites people to serve 
  
*Lay Leader/council chair Patty Isham 
*Lay Member  Charlene Helman 
   
2018  vacant 
2019  Bill Carroll 
2020  Kelly DeFelice 
2021  Sandy Calcagni 
2021  vacant 

 

Make your  

reservations SOON 

for the Heddingõs 

Mystery Dinner  

Theater on Feb. 9!  

 

Call 839 -9376  

 

 

 

 

mailto:heddingumc@hotmail.com
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Hedding  Bread of Life  

Community Food Shelf 
 

 Hedding is operating a food shelf twice a week on       

Wednesdays and Thursdays from 3-5 pm and with the down 

turn in the economy we have been serving more and more   

families.  If everyone could bring in at least one canned food 

item a week, it wouldnôt take long to fill our shelves.   Spaghetti 

sauce, tuna,   peanut butter and canned fruit are some of the 

things we need most.   

 So as you shop for yourself, please pick up an extra can 

for our food shelf.  Remember, every little bit helps!  

 Thank you and God bless, 

 Rev. Renny 

If you love me, feed my sheep.   

John 21:15 -19  

 

Wesley Group: 
¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ    ²ŜǎƭŜȅ 

DǊƻǳǇ 

фΥол ŀƳΦ τ {ŜŜ /ƘŀǊƭŜƴŜ                    

/ŀƭŎŀƎƴƛ-.ƻƛǎǾŜǊǘ 
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Those who leave 

everything in 

GOD’S HAND 
will eventually see 

God’s hand in 

 everything. 
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 (ÅÄÄÉÎÇ 5ÎÉÔÅÄ                     

-ÅÔÈÏÄÉÓÔ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 

0ÁÓÔÏÒȡ 
Pastor Kim Kie  

E-mail address: 

pastorkimkie@gmail.com 

Pastor Kim is available Tuesdays, 
Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays — 
call to set up an appointment or 

confirm drop in hours 

Drop in Office Hours at Hedding 
Tuesday 9-1 

Out of Office Drop In Hours: 

Check Facebook or call the church office 
to see where she’ll be each week. 

 
Mondays are Pastor Kim’s Sabbath  (as 

noted on calendar) 
 

Weõre on the Web! 
www.heddingumc.org 

Outreach Minister: 
 

Rev. Br. Renny Azotea 
 

E–mail address: 
 

revrenny@gmail.com 
 

Office Hours: 
 

Wed. & Thurs.—9-5 
Fri.—by appointment only 

 
Vouchers & Food Shelf: 
Wed. & Thurs. 3-5 

 
Administrative Assistant 

 
Kelly DeFelice 

 
Office Hours: 

 
Tuesday—Friday  

 
9:00 am—2:00 pm 

 
Phone 476-8156 

 
E-mail:  heddingumc 

 
@hotmail.com 

 
Organist: 

 
Vickie Gauthier 

 
 

Choir Director 
 

Charlene Helman 

Have You Considered Remembering Your Church In Your Will?  

Hedding Herald Staff 

Executive Editor ð Pastor Kim Kie                

General Editor ð Carolyn Howe 

Contributing Reporters 

Pastorôs Page ð Pastor Kim Kie 

Outreach News ð Rev. Renny Azotea 

Mystery Dinner ð Martha Sanborn, Charlene Helman 

Women & Children First ð Martha Sanborn, Kelly DeFelice 

Ladies Friendship Night ð Donna Fuller 

Calendars; Announcementsð Kelly DeFelice 

  

The Hedding Herald is published by Hedding United Methodist Church. 

Pastor Kim Kie, Office (802-476-8156); Parsonage (802-476-7904) 

          The next issue of the Herald will be the March issue.                                         

  The deadline will be February 17.   

The deadline for the monthly Herald is the third Sunday of each month.  You 

may email submissions to Carolyn Howe (lucycarol18@gmail.com). 

   

If your birthday is not listed and you would like it to be, please     

contact Carolyn Howe (lucycarol18@gmail.com) or the church    

office. 

 

 Feb. 4 John Lawson 

         5 Jean Bancroft 

         7 Steven Corbett 

         9 Jeffrey Mugford 

       11 Jean Malnati 

 Debbie Raymond 

 Richard Brusetti 

       12 Donna Raymond 

 Olivia Semprebon 

 Ken Sherman 

       14 Ginny McNamara   

       16 Stephen Kelty 

       17 Martha Sanborn 

       18 Delina Loati 

       19 Scott Helman 

       21 Parker Spaulding 

 


